
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
 

 

To: Metrolinx Board of Directors 
 

From: Barclay Hancock 
Chief Payments Officer 

 

   

Date: June 29, 2023   
    

Re: Payments (PRESTO) Quarterly Report        
 

Executive summary  

This report is presented for information. 
 

Payments (PRESTO) updates and status 

• PRESTO Contactless with Interac debit expanded beyond UP Express to GO Transit and all 
participating 905 transit agencies – Brampton Transit, Burlington Transit, HSR in Hamilton, 
MiWay in Mississauga, Oakville Transit, York Region Transit, Durham Region Transit – as well 
as Para Transpo in Ottawa. In addition to the traditional plastic PRESTO card, and credit 
payment, customers on these networks can now pay their fares by tapping their debit card 
onto a PRESTO device (including those cards on a smartphone or smartwatch). To date, 
more than 260,000 PRESTO payments have been made with debit. 
 
This new option provides more choice in how to pay transit fares and is being done with 
best-in-class technology. As the world’s first real-time mass transit transactions open 
payment solution, Metrolinx is delivering an elevated experience to PRESTO customers  
(e.g. transactions show up in real time through customer channels like the mobile App, and 
customer website) and an elevated experience to our transit agency clients (e.g. support all 
the complex transit business rules), all while delivering internal operational efficiencies (e.g. 
protecting revenue and mitigating fraud). 
 

• TTC customers will soon have more ways to pay their fares with the PRESTO device refresh 
nearing completion. Work has continued throughout the spring on the project, which 
includes the replacement of more than 6,300 devices on surface vehicles, 300 handheld fare 
inspection devices, and 2,500 devices used for paratransit service across the TTC network to 
support the introduction of modern fare payment options. Teams have also been working to 
complete field trials on the updated PRESTO devices in support of the upcoming launch of 
PRESTO Contactless credit and debit fare payment. 

  

• To support the delivery of another new way to pay fares – a PRESTO virtual card in mobile 
wallet – a closed four-week pilot was recently completed with GO Transit, UP Express, and 905 
transit agencies. Once delivered, this product will enable customers to add a virtual PRESTO 
card to their smartphone wallet to tap and pay fares at PRESTO devices. Teams are now 
working with transit agencies to confirm the rollout approach.  
 

• Much progress has been made to advance the transformational PRESTO Procurement Program 
that is underway to replace PRESTO’s current services and systems. The evaluation process for 
both the System Integration Services Request for Proposal (RFP) bid submissions as well as the 
Automated Fare Collection System bid submissions is nearing completion. At the same time bid 
submissions that were received for the Service Integration and Management RFP have been 
reviewed. The team reached another milestone in May with the release of the Digital Channels 
RFP to market. The release of the Customer Care RFP will be a focal point in the months ahead, 




